Rural Development

May 6, 2025

Michigan State Office

3001 Coolidge Rd Suite 200 East Lansing, MI 48823 City of Gladstone Mr. Eric Buckman 1100 Delta Avenue Gladstone, MI 49837

Voice 517.324. 487445156 Fax 855.813.7741

Dear Mr. Buckman,

We are in receipt of your initial application dated October 29, 2024, for assistance from USDA, Rural Development, for your proposed Water System Improvements. The proposed applicant and project have been found eligible for funding. Based upon the funds available for this program over the last two fiscal years and the number of applications reviewed or pending, we anticipate that funds for which you are competing may be available during Fiscal Year 2025. Your application will compete with similar applications through a priority ranking system.

In your application, you requested \$7,927,000 in federal assistance. We are agreeable to consideration of approximately this amount, subject to the availability of funds, and final underwriting. The proportion of any loan and grant funding will be discussed with you at a later time.

This is not a commitment of funds or a representation as to the availability of funds, nor is it concurrence with your proposed scope of work. You are advised against taking any actions or incurring any obligations, which would limit the range of alternatives to be considered or have an adverse effect on the environment until funds from Rural Development are actually made available.

Satisfactory completion of the environmental review process must occur prior to the issuance of a letter of conditions and any funding proposal. Further consideration of your request will proceed when final determination has been reached regarding the environmental impacts of the project and the underwriting is complete. We will contact you as further information is needed.

Sincerely,

Digitally signed by VALARIE HANDY Date: 2025.05.06 16:57:43 -04'00'

Valarie Handy

Acting Director, Water & Environmental Programs

CC:

Crystal O'Neal, Area Specialist

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form (PDF), found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.